Rainier School District #13
Hybrid Learning FAQ

Q: How do I know what cohort I am in?
A: Your homeroom teacher should be able to tell you during your live session. If you have not
heard you are welcome to contact your school office.

Q: What is the Hybrid schedule?
A: The Hybrid Model of instruction will include both in-person and CDL instruction on a
rotating basis.

Q: My child rides the bus, how do I find information on my route?
A: The bus routes are available at https://www.rainier.k12.or.us/. On the right side of the page,
please click “bus information”.

Q: What do I do if my child is ill?
A: Keep your child home and reference OHA guidelines.

Q: Does the school provide transportation for limited in-person instruction (tutoring)?
A: No, families provide transportation.

Q: What meals are available for my child?
A: Hybrid Students: Breakfast will be sent home for consumption before school.

Lunch will be provided on campus.

3 breakfasts and 3 lunches delivered on Wednesdays using meal routes
CDL and youth 1-18: 6 breakfasts and 6 lunches delivered on Wednesdays using meal routes

Q: Will there be a charge for lunches?
A: No, lunches and breakfasts will be free for all students.

: How do I sign up for meals if I am not already on the delivery list?
Email: food@rsd.k12.or.us Please include your student name(s), address, and phone number.
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Q: What time does school start?
A: School will start at 8:00 a.m. for all students

Q: Will my child have a locker? PE locker?
A: Students will not be assigned lockers. MS/HS students will use backpacks to keep personal
items. Items may not be shared between students.


https://www.rainier.k12.or.us/
mailto:food@rsd.k12.or.us

Q: Should my student bring their computer/device to school?
A: We ask that students keep their devices at home.

Q: What times should parents avoid dropping or picking up their student(s)?
A: Due to buses please avoid dropping off students before 7:40 and picking them up before
12:40.

Q: Where do parents drop off/pick up their students?
A: Preschool and HPE families please use the HPE Parent parking lot only between 7:40-8:15
and 12:40-1:15. RJSHS students can be dropped off in the high school parking lot.

Q: Can students leave prior to lunch?
A: Yes, but students will need to be checked out of class through the front office every time they
are taken before dismissal. For high school, arrangements can be made at the high school office.

Q: What kind of mask should my child wear?

A: A cloth or disposable mask that goes over the nose and under the chin that fits snuggly to the
face. There will be masks available at the front office of school if a student forgets theirs/ theirs
doesn't fit correctly.



